Yorkshire Archery Association
Target Tournament Organiser report to the 2021 AGM

The year started off with the 2020 YAA Indoor Championships which was successfully held at QEGS, Wakefield, in March. Little did we know that this would be the only YAA Target Tournament to be held in the 2020/21 year.

The 2 Wetherby weekends were cancelled together with the Grand Northern at the end of July. The Northern Counties Inter County shoots scheduled for October were also cancelled due to Covid.

Into the 2021 Year. I took the early decision to cancel the 2021 Indoor Championships (March), which was followed by the announcement of the current lockdown. A wise decision made!

Looking further into 2021, well I can’t without a crystal ball! 
We just have to wait to see what happens. If we are allowed to organise shoots by the Government/Archery GB, then they are likely to have to be run with restrictions. Maybe not on the limit of competitors, but likely on the movement and action of those competitors. That is a decision the YAA Committee will have to take as working to the tournament guidelines laid out by Archery GB would require a sizable work party, which on past years we do not get!

The Northern Counties shoots that YAA were to host in 2020 have been rolled to 2021. Again, we will have to see it is possible to host these to allow them to be viable.

All in all, not much to report, except for plenty more waiting to see what will happen to the shooting calendar for 2021.

And finally, I will be up for re-election at this year AGM, and whilst I have said I am prepared to stand again for the 2-year term, I have strongly indicated it could well be my last 2 years. After all I have been organising the Counties target shoots for the past 28 years and another 2 will make it the 30 years! If anyone fancies having a go at organising, or indeed wants to know more about what is involved please do not hesitate to contact me and we can have that discussion.

Andrew Neal
Target Tournament Organiser

